
 
Dates to  

Remember 
 

Week 4 

28 February 

Governing Council 

Annual General Meeting 

 

Week 7 

12 March 

Adelaide Cup Holiday 

16 March 

National Action against 

Violence and Bullying Day 

 

 

Week 4, Term 1 

22nd February 2018 

The Pines School 

Newsletter 

REMINDER 

Please advise the 

school as soon as 

possible of any 

change of: 

Address 
Telephone Numbers  
Emergency Contacts 

etc.  
 

It is vital that our 

records are kept up 

to date.    

Thank you. 

 

 

Principal  

        Cherie Collings    

 

Assistant Principal 

        Sam Konnis  
 

 

The Pines School 

P.O. Box 576 

Salisbury South SA 5106 

 

 

Phone: 8281 2199 

Fax:      8281 5858 

 

 

E-mail: 
dl.1777.info@schools.sa.edu .au  

Web: www.thepines.sa.edu.au 

This year our school has joined the Scholastic Book Club. This is an opportunity a 
few times a year to purchase carefully selected   reading materials for your children 
at reasonable prices.  Orders can only be placed electronically on the Scholastic 
website through the parent Loop system. This way there are no errors or extra   
handling of books and no cash is handled at school. All orders will be processed on 
line and products purchased will be delivered to school and distributed to students.  

Respect, Belonging, Fun Engaged Learning 
Dear Families, 

We are experiencing problems with parents and caregivers ignoring signs and 

inappropriately parking and dropping off children both on adjacent roads and in car 

parks. This matter was raised with the school’s Governing Council this week. The staff car 

park is only available for staff. Some parents and caregivers are driving into the staff car 

park to drop off their children. Children should not be walking through the car park as this 

puts them at risk. Some parents are double parking. Others are parking and leaving their 

vehicles in the no parking, ’drop off zone’ at the front of the school. Salisbury Council has 

and will continue to send inspectors to photograph vehicles and fine drivers who don’t 

follow rules. Safety is an absolute priority at our school and we ask all families to adhere to 

the road rules to keep our students safe. Recently parents photographed two parents’ cars, 

one silver with a personalised number plate and a red hatch back with P plates displayed, 

parking and reversing in the staff car park.  All people who continue to create an unsafe 

environment by parking incorrectly or using the staff car park as a drop off zone will have 

their details passed on to the Police and Salisbury Council. Most parents/caregivers are 

doing the right thing and we appreciate your assistance in this matter.  

This year we have welcomed the following new staff to our school.  In the front office we 

welcome back Courtney who was with us for a short time last year. Teaching a year 3 class 

in room 33 we have Ms Elaine Lambos and in room 35 teaching year 5 is Mr James 

Thornton who was also with us briefly last year. Mr Andrew Gardner is teaching year 5 

and 6 students in room 36 and Miss Isabella Tomassoni is in room 24 with year 4 and 5 

students. Mrs Carrie Katsoulas is working in our IELP with very young students in room 

45 and finally we welcome Marcia Glouftsis and Lisa Minopoulos, our newest SSOs.  

The Big Splash was held last week at the Salisbury Swimming Centre. It was a fabulous day 

fore staff and students to celebrate a great start to the year. Fortunately the weather was 

excellent and many students reported that they had a very enjoyable time.  

Our school is participating in the Premier’s reading Challenge again this year. We had 

excellent participation in this last year as students enthusiastically and collectively read 

hundreds of books. Teachers and SSOs support students to choose and read appropriate 

books from our school library and it is great to see parents supporting this at home. Please 

read with your children each night as this not only develops a love of books and reading 

but also further supports the development of very important reading skills.  

Please see the insert about our upcoming AGM for Governing Council. Please complete 

and return the tear off slip if you are interested in nominating for a position on Governing 

Council.  



    

Breakfast 

Club 

Tuesday and Friday 

8:10am—8:45am 

Toast, Cereal, Fruit 

and Yogurt 

All Free 

All Welcome 

 Technology Kitchen 

through the Library 

Doors 

Thanks Caroline 


